
 

 
 
 

 
 

Fresno County LAAC Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, 09/24/2020 2:00 PM 
 

Location: 

Meeting held via WebEx Video Conferencing due to COVID-19. 

The Meeting was called to order at 4:05 PM with the following members present 
telephonically: Brandi Orth, Cindy Lee, James Kus, Susan Anderson, Luis Ojeda, Kamal 
Kaur, and Silvina Elliott.  

Attendance and Introductions 

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 PM with the following members present 
virtually: Brandi Orth, Cindy Lee, James Kus, Susan Anderson, Luis Ojeda, Kamal 
Kaur, Katie Moua, Samuel Molina and Silvina Elliott. 

Review of Minutes 

After introductions were made, Silvina offered a few minutes for everyone to conduct a 
quick review of the minutes from the last LAAC meeting that took place on July 16, 
2020. Without any objections, a motion was brought forward by Cindy to accept the 
minutes and approved. 

Report and Discussion on Language Workshops 

James gave a report regarding the Language Workshops. There were several 
community partners who assisted with the translation of the presentations. The 
workshops were recorded and are available online. 

Report and Discussion on Bilingual Election Workers 

Cindy updated the committee. There have been 600 workers hired total. For bilingual 
workers; 133 Spanish speakers are needed and 192 have been hired, 34 Hmong 
speakers are needed and 4 have been hired, 22 Punjabi speakers are needed and 11 
have been hired, 8 Chinese speakers are needed and 2 have been hired, 2 Vietnamese 
speakers are needed and 2 have been hired, 2 Tagalog speakers are needed and 1 
has been hired, 4 Khmer speakers are needed and 1 has been hired, 8 Laos speakers 
are needed and there haven’t been any hired. Applications are still being accepted. 

Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be in January 21, 2020 at 2:00 PM. Location will be determined. 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:18 PM 


